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Reference:   FOI.5219.21 

Subject:    Gender Recognition Certificates 

Date of Request: 3 February 2021 
 

Requested: 
 
1. How many members of your medical staff have a GRC (Gender Recognition Certificate)? 

 
2. How many members of your medical staff identify as transgender who do not hold a GRC? 

 
3. Does your trust restrict doctors or nurses with a GRC who are legally recognised as female 

from conducting intimate exams on females (eg. smear tests, pelvic exams, breast exams)? 
 

4. Does your trust restrict any of the duties of nurses and doctors who identity as transgender 
who do not hold a GRC in relation to their work with male or female patients? 

 
Response: 
 
The UHB has recently answered a similar Freedom of Information request, FOI/5242/21, which 
provides further information similar to that requested and will be published on our disclosure log. 

 
This information is therefore exempt under Section 22 of the Freedom of Information Act, which 
states that information is exempt if it is intended that the information held by the public authority 
will be published at a future date. 
 
The UHB’s disclosure log can be accessed via the link below: 
 
https://hduhb.nhs.wales/about-us/governance-arrangements/freedom-of-information/disclosure-
log/ 
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